
Just a few comments to help put this next letter from Pat in perspective. 

But first. As I look at this evidence of her enthusiastic participation in this early effort on my 
part I think it would be safe to say that she played a major role in bringing about what later 
became "About Alfords" and later the Alford association. Had she not helped get me started in 
such a positive way I expect I would have found something else more interesting to do. 

The Brumfield book that Pat talks about is "Fields of Broom" by Dell Clawson. We have 
corresponded and she is now a member of AAFA. It was Pat who introduced me to this whole 
area of information. 

"Kinsman All" that she mentions is another work of now AAFA member E. Russ Williams who 
in those days was a history professor at NE Louisiana University in Monroe. Because my 
grandmother was a Warner, and this is a Warner book, I purchased a copy as I did several other 
fine works of Russ Williams. 

The Pike Co. History she mentions is the book in which he had the wrong info about Julius 
Alford that was mentioned in an earlier exchange with Pat. 

The "A" in uncle Alonzo's name was silent and he was called just Lonzo. He even got to signing 
his name like that and used L as his initial instead of A. 

Wasil't Pat a virtual fountain of information. Maybe more like a waterfall than fountain. This 
was coming back when I did not know squat about my kin or other Alfords. 










